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Dear Friends,

July has been one of our busiest 
months ever! We attended the 
Ethiopian Sports Federation in North 
America’s annual soccer tournament in 
Maryland, we hosted our first annual 
dinner, and we spent a week in 
Washington DC lobbying 
representatives on behalf of the 
Ethiopian American community.

I want to take this opportunity to thank all those involved in the different events
for their time and hard work, I also want to thank every supporter of AEPAC
because without your commitment to our cause none of this would be possible.
The newsletter includes further information on the different events that took
place over the past month, I want to share some personal feedback on our
week in DC and also address the International Commission of Human Rights
Experts on Ethiopia who have just completed the first visit to Ethiopia.

DC Fly-In
In just two days, we met with 23 Members of Congress, twice with the State
Department, including with the new Horn of Africa Envoy Ambassador, Mike
Hammer, and we met with officials from the White House’s Office of the United
States Trade Representative.

Every conversation was constructive and there’s a real sense that the US
Government and Congress now want to work more constructively with the
diaspora and the Ethiopia Government.

We talked about issues such as ensuring Ethiopia gets back the trade benefits
set out in AGOA, that humanitarian aid reaches Afar and Amhara as well as
Tigray, and encouraging members to call on the TPLF and OLF - who are
engaged in the ethnic cleansing of Amharas in Wollega - to lay down their arms
and pursue peace.

We were robust in our argument that a strong US - Ethiopia partnership is good
for both countries, the Horn of Africa and the entire African continent. From
creating jobs to protecting US national security, there’s so much we can
achieve.

We even met with co-sponsors of HR6600 and S3199 to encourage them to
reconsider their position, which some agreed to do!

But while there was much to be pleased about, we can’t be complacent. The
TPLF is still financing a huge lobbying effort in the United States, there remains
a knowledge gap among representatives as to the current state of the conflict,
and the Biden Administration will not automatically reinstate AGOA. The
Ethiopian American community needs to keep up the fight. We need to use our
voices.

International Commission of Human Rights Experts on Ethiopia 
Some of you may have seen the Ethiopian Government has allowed the UN’s
Commission into the country to begin its investigation into human rights
violations.

AEPAC has been consistent that the UN’s decision to start this investigation
without the Ethiopian Government’s consent was wrong and goes against
diplomatic norms. However, as they are now in-country we believe it is vital
they have an accurate picture of what has occurred over the past two years.
Therefore, as part of their call for evidence we sent a letter to the Commission’s
Chairperson sharing our views on what needs to be investigated.

The content of the letter can be summarized as follows:

The UN has already completed a joint investigation with ECHR covering
the dates November – June 2021. That report should be the starting
point, with the main focus on investigating human rights violations since
June last year.
The TPLF has been the sole aggressor over the past thirteen months,
invading Afar and Amhara, inflicting untold misery on the people living in
those regions. The investigation must shine a light on the TPLF atrocities
that have so far gone underreported.
OLF’s activity in Western Ethiopia (Wollega) also deserves international
focus. The TPLF’s allies, who were complicit in the invasion of Afar and
Amhara, have undertaken brutal ethnic motivated massacres on ethnic
Amhara’s in Wollega in recent months.
Finally, the Ethiopian Government has made significant efforts to secure
peace in Tigray which seems the main focus of the investigation. Federal
forces have not been in Tigray since June 2021, they announced a
humanitarian truce and have shown willingness for peace talks. The TPLF
has shown little interest to date. This must be recognized.

AEPAC will continue to do all we can to air the concerns of the diaspora and
continue the good fight.
We have some exciting projects coming up over the coming months and our
work supporting endorsed candidates at the midterm elections will intensify. We
will continue to keep you updated on that activity and much more.

Thank you,

Mesfin Tegenu, AEPAC Chairman
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AEPAC ACTIVITY UPDATE

AEPAC at ESFNA 39th Sports Event
The 39th annual ESFNA 2022 tournament was held at College Park, Maryland
from July 3rd – July 9th, 2022. ESFNA was established in 1984 by Ethiopians
living in North America with the objective to promote Ethiopian culture and
heritage as well as build a positive environment within Ethiopian American
communities in North America using sports as the platform. AEPAC
collaborated with ESFNA to organize a week-long event to introduce AEPAC's
mission, garner support, and expand its membership base. The week-long
event managed a booth where AEPAC flyers and t-shirts were displayed and
distributed. Volunteers were available to meet with booth visitors and take their
addresses for future contact.

Hundreds, mostly the youth, visited the AEPAC booth and learned about
AEPAC and appreciated the formation of AEPAC as a platform for Ethiopian
Americans to be active players in elections and promote Ethiopian-American
relations. One of the special appearances at the booth was Hermela Aregawi
whose presence attracted quite a crowd. She took pictures with her fans and
encouraged them to be part of the AEPAC Movement.

The AEPAC dinner on the 8th of July at the DoubleTree Hilton in Silver Spring
was attended by about 150 guests. Among those who were present in person
and made statements included the Ethiopian Ambassador Dr. Sileshi Bekele,
Hermela Aregawi, Mesfin Tegenu, Montgomery Executive Marc Erlich, a young
Ethiopian American political aspirant running for House of Representative seat
in Virginia Teddy Fikre.

AEPAC Election Endorsements 
During the current primary elections, AEPAC has formally endorsed about 13
senators/house representatives in nine states. The process of endorsement
was managed by AEPAC chapters in collaboration with the AEPAC research
committee. State chapters played a key role in mobilizing communities to
register and vote as well as providing relevant information on candidates to be
evaluated by the electorate when they vote. Most of the AEPAC endorsed
candidates made it through the primary and the next step for AEPAC will be
engaging with the two finalist Democrats and Republicans who will go for the
general elections. The general election is on November 8, 2022, and we are
urging all to register and go out to vote. One can get specific information on the
registration to vote, your district/precinct, candidates, voting dates, etc. by
clicking this https://www.usa.gov/voting or going by searching your respective
state election website.

Media
This month’s media activity has been focused on the Washington DC fly-in and
we were able to secure coverage in the diaspora press here in the US and in
Ethiopia. The Chairman, together with Neb Asfaw and Gelila Sebhatu, also
gave a joint briefing to The Africa Report.

Digital
This month on digital, we've been following the live events that AEPAC has
been running in Washington DC and at the ESFNA Tournament, with a blow-by-
blow of what's been happening on the ground. We've also continued our push
on key issues that are coming back to the fore, including AGOA, which Ethiopia
was delisted from at the end of last year. This important lifeline for employees in
Ethiopia, and businesses in the US,  must be reinstated before more hard-
working people  lose their livelihoods. On this front, we've been highlighting
major news stories around the delisting and the stories that we've collected on
the ground. We're also in the process of preparing another
engagement campaign calling for community members to directly contact your
representatives so that you can have your voices heard by those that make the
decisions. The form has already been set up, so don't hesitate, as you can fill it
in now. 

The best performing content on channels includes our round-up video from our
fly-in to Washington DC, which we created as a Reel for our new Instagram
account. This has had over 15k views across channels, over 20k impressions,
and over 2.5k engagements. And our recap of Professor Ann Fitz-Gerald's
pioneering report on life under the TPLF, which highlighted  further reports that
have been released as a result. This received over 35k impressions, and over
1k engagements. 

Photo Gallery

Scenes from the Fly-In DC Reception

Scenes from AEPAC Dinner during ESFNA Event

Scenes from the AEPAC Booth at the ESFNA Venue

NEWS AND CURRENT AFFAIRS

Sergey Lavrov visits Ethiopia
The Foreign Minister of the Russian Federation, Sergey Lavrov, flew to Addis
Ababa for a working visit to Ethiopia. This stopover was part of a four-country
Africa trip that included Egypt, DRC, and Uganda. During his visit to the
Ethiopian capital, Lavrov held meetings with the country's President Sahle-
Work Zewde, and Deputy Prime Minister/Foreign Minister, Demeke Mekonnen.
In a statement he made, Lavrov said the globe was living through an "important
historical period" and people would have to choose what type of world they
wanted to live in. Lavrov is seeking to convince African leaders and, to a much
lesser extent, ordinary people that Moscow cannot be blamed either for the
conflict or the food crisis. Russia has blamed the blockade on Ukrainian mines.
Many African countries depend on wheat exports from Russia and Ukraine.
Since the war between Russia and Ukraine began in late February, the African
Union has remained neutral as a pan-African body. On March, 17th, African
nations abstained from a UN resolution condemning Russia for the war.

Hammer, Power, and Weber visit Ethiopia
Mike Hammer who replaced Ambassador David Satterfield as US special
envoy to the horn Africa traveled from July 24 to August 1, 2022, to Egypt, the
United Arab Emirates, and Ethiopia for his first mission as an envoy. His
mission included providing U.S. support  toward forging a diplomatic
resolution  to issues related to the Grand Ethiopian Renaissance Dam
(GERD) that would achieve the interests of all parties and contribute to a more
peaceful and prosperous region.  In Addis Ababa, Ambassador Hammer
consulted with the African Union, under whose auspices GERD talks occur.
While in Ethiopia, Ambassador Hammer had an opportunity to review progress
on the delivery of humanitarian assistance and accountability for human rights
violations and abuses as well as efforts to advance peace talks between the
Ethiopian government and Tigrayan authorities. He also joined the team that
visited Mekelle.

Also visiting the region during July was Administrator Samantha Power who
traveled to East Africa, a region where an unprecedented drought is pushing
millions to the brink of starvation and where food insecurity is being further
exacerbated by Russia’s invasion of Ukraine.  The trip follows Administrator
Power’s announcement of a nearly $1.3 billion surge in humanitarian and
development assistance for the Horn of Africa to provide life-saving aid for the
region where more than 18 million people are in need. Administrator Power will
be urging the international community to rally resources to stave off mass
starvation and deaths, particularly in the most-affected countries, which have
an extreme risk of famine. Funding also includes $90 million, subject to
congressional approval, in development assistance for the Horn of Africa
region, specifically Ethiopia, Somalia, and Kenya. With this additional funding,
USAID will invest in activities such as scaling drought-tolerant crops, mitigating
post-harvest loss and waste, and supporting social protection and safety nets.

Dr. Anette Weber, EU special envoy to the Horn of Africa, also visited Ethiopia
and met with senior officials of the government including President Sahlework
Zewde and Deputy PM/Foreign Minister Demeke Mekonnen. Her trips
included Mekelle, the capital of the Tigray region, and to engage in furthering
the cause of the ceasefire implemented by the Ethiopian government, peace
talks, and resumption of basic services such as telecommunication, banking,
etc. to the region. This month also saw French president, Emmanuel Macron,
making a three-nation tour that includes Benin, Guinea-Bissau, and Cameroon
travel. "Our goal is not to be less present in the Sahel or in Africa – quite the
contrary," the presidency said. "But we will have to learn to see ourselves
differently and to be seen differently." These travels from Europe, Russia, and
the US at this moment seem to be a prelude to diplomatic, political, and
economic rebooting of alliances and reengineering moves to befriend Africa in
win-win deals rather than ways that looked and behaved paternalistically.

UN International Commission of Human Rights Experts Visit Ethiopia
Members of the UN International Commission of Human Rights Experts on
Ethiopia are undertaking a visit to Ethiopia from 25 to 30 July 2022. This is the
Commission's first visit to Ethiopia since it was established by the Geneva-
based UN Human Rights Council on 17 December 2021.

The Commission’s plan includes  conducting a thorough and impartial
investigation into allegations of violations and abuses of international human
rights law and violations of international humanitarian law and international
refugee law in Ethiopia committed since Nov. 3, 2020, by all parties to the
conflict in Northern Ethiopia.

Meanwhile, the Ethiopian Ministry of Foreign Affairs said the experts are in
Addis Ababa, the capital of Ethiopia, to discuss with Ethiopian government
officials and other stakeholders to try to find mutually acceptable modalities for
possible engagement with the government in discharging their mandate. The
Commission’s three experts include – Ms. Kaari Betty Murungi – Chair (Kenya),
Mr. Steven Ratner (USA), and Ms. Radhika Coomaraswamy (Sri Lanka) and
are supported by a Secretariat based in Entebbe, Uganda.

The US and Russia Africa Summit
The US-Africa leaders summit will be held from December 13th to December
15th. Biden said the summit will work toward new economic engagement,
promote democracy and human rights, advance peace and security, and
address challenges such as food security and climate change as well as the
pandemic. About 50 African leaders are expected to join Biden for the
meetings. This meeting comes when Biden has engaged other regions of the
world with trips to visit U.S. allies in Asia, Europe, and the Middle East.

Just before the US Summit, Russia is preparing for its second Russia-Africa
summit, scheduled for October-November 2022 in Addis Ababa, Ethiopia, as it
steps up its campaign to move closer to the African countries and pivot away
from the West due to the latter's extreme sanctions imposed after the start of
the war in Ukraine. Russia was already heavily invested in Africa as part of
President Vladimir Putin’s policy of fostering ties with the non-aligned nations of
the developing world. The need to develop deep trade and investment ties in
Africa has been given a new urgency since the West has broken off almost all
business ties with Russia this year. The Russia-Africa Summit has been an
important platform for promoting Russian interests on the continent.

US and Ethiopia Top at World Athletics
The 2022 World Athletics Championships, the eighteenth edition of the World
Athletics Championships, were held at Hayward Field in Eugene, Oregon,
United States, from July 15–24, 2022.

In this year’s world athletics games, 179 nations participated, with Russia
banned from participating due to its invasion of Ukraine. In total wins of gold,
silver, and bronze, the US stood first followed by Ethiopia to claim the second
position. Ethiopia had 40 strong athletes at the games. This win puts Ethiopia
first in Africa and second in the world by winning 4 gold, 4 silver, and 2 bronze
medals. Ethiopia’s ten metals were won by six young women and three men
athletes. 

For Ethiopia, this win, coming at a time when the country is going through
several economic, security, and military challenges is a national uplifting
experience that has boosted the morale of citizens, irrespective of political
shade, ethnicity, age, or gender. Three women medal winners who hoisted the
Ethiopian national flag hail from the Tigray region but proudly run for Ethiopia
defying the false and inflated narrative that ethnic division is rampant in the
country.

The Ethiopia team was congratulated by the Ethiopian community in Oregon,
welcomed on transit by the community in New York and New Jersey, and by
tens of thousands of well-wishers at the International Bole airport in Addis
Ababa on arrival. The height of their reception was the open car parade that
occurred on the main streets of Addis Ababa, culminating with a dinner gala
hosted by President Sahlework Zewde at the palace in the presence of invited
dignitaries and guests. This special event was showered with prizes of money
for the athletes and other support contingents. The next congratulatory gesture
was by the Addis Ababa City Administration where athletes were given land
and monetary prizes. The regions of the country are following suit by inviting
the athletes to bestow their appreciation and thanks.

Third Phase Filling of GERD
Ethiopia after clearing 17,00 hectares of land around the Great Ethiopian
Renaissance Dam (GERD), a new (third) filling seems to be successfully
achieved at the end of July 2022, according to some reports. The rains in
Ethiopia were above average and is assumed it didn’t have an adverse impact
on water flow in downstream countries Sudan and Egypt. This third filling will
enable Ethiopia to add additional turbines which will boost its power generation
capacity to provide power to communities for the first time and also sell power
to other countries like Tanzania, Sudan, Kenya, Somaliland, and South Sudan,
which have or are planning to sign agreements.

The commissioning of the Grand Ethiopian Renaissance Dam (GERD)
hydropower installation is part of 71 power projects included in a $40 billion
investment package to increase the country’s electricity generation over the
next decade. Cairo and Khartoum are at loggerheads with Addis Ababa, the
two downstream countries still rejecting Ethiopia’s insistence on filling the dam
before reaching a binding agreement on filling and operation. 

The Ethiopian Electric Power and The Kenya Power and Lighting Company Plc
have signed a Power Purchase Agreement (PPA) for the sale and purchase of
200 MW of energy in the first phase of the power export with an expected
increase of power export to 400 MW in due course. The agreement is expected
to boost the annual energy export trade of Ethiopia which currently sells electric
power to Sudan and Djibouti. The two neighboring nations imported 1,700GWh
of electricity in the last twelve months. The overall investment in the Kenya-
Ethiopia project is 1.26 billion USD of which the World Bank is providing a loan
of $684m, while the African Development Bank and French Development
Agency provided $338m and 118 million USD, respectively. The Government of
Ethiopia and the Government of Kenya are funding $32m and 88 million USD,
respectively.

Last Round of Ethiopia Green Legacy
The fourth phase Green Legacy tree planting campaign is on with a target of
planting 6 billion seedlings during the Kiremt rainy season of 2022.

The launching ceremony for this round took place at Gulele Botany center in
July in the presence of senior government officials including Prime Minister
Abiy Ahmed. More than seven billion seedlings have been prepared for this
year’s planting campaign. About 52% of the total seedlings are for agroforestry
trees while forestry trees account for 42% and the remaining are ornamental. 

Launched in June of 2019, the Green Legacy initiative aims to curb the effects
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Launched in June of 2019, the Green Legacy initiative aims to curb the effects
of climate change and deforestation in Ethiopia. This last cycle will achieve the
targeted planting of 20 billion which is a global record,  a big contribution to
addressing the environmental damage and contributing to the green economy. 

Ethiopia Goes after Al-Shabaab 
Ethiopia’s Somali region communication bureau said an armed Al-Shabaab
group crossed into the south-eastern region and raided villages in Somalia’s
Bakool region. In response, the Ethiopian Somali region special forces and the
federal army retaliated by destroying the armed group including killing their
leaders. One of the terrorists killed had a bounty of $5 million dollars for any
hint on his whereabouts from the US government. An Islamist group linked to
Al-Qaeda, Al-Shabaab has led an insurrection against Somalia’s federal
government for 15 years. An African Union force with soldiers from five
countries including neighbors Ethiopia and Kenya has supported the
government in its fight against the insurgents. The Ethiopian National Defense
Forces have nearly 4,000 soldiers serving as part of the African Union
Transition Mission in Somalia. This current attack by Al-Shabaab expanding its
attack beyond Somalia’s borders had mostly targeted Kenya, notably a bloody
assault on Nairobi’s Westgate shopping center in 2013 which left 67 people
dead. The current attack on Ethiopia is indicative of the dangers this terrorist
group aided linked to other international terrorist groups and countries aiding
and abating such acts, calling for a renewed effort to build the anti-terrorist
alliance. The US support to forces that fight Al-Shabaab needs to be increased
and not undermine Ethiopia’s proven role by threatening Ethiopia with bills and
resolutions that limit it from acquiring arms for self-defense and fighting
terrorists like Al-Shabaab and locally terrorist groups designated as such by
Ethiopia’s parliament. 
 

HOW YOU CAN HELP

Follow

To keep up to date with AEPAC’s work, please follow us on Twitter, and Facebook for
regular updates.

Check out our website - www.aepact.org
 
Share

Want to help push the voice of American-Ethiopians to the audiences who matter? Then
please share these Tweets so that AEPAC’s message is seen by more people across
social media:
 
AEPAC Mission Video

 
Contact

 
P.O.Box 636 Kenneth Square, PA 19348
info@aepact.org  |  www.aepact.org
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